14th AGM of Cosmic Hillbashers

16/1/07 at 6 Norfolk Road

Fifteen members attended the meeting with apologies tendered for nine.

The minutes of the meeting held on 28/2/06 were read and the issue of no prizes being given for club champions was raised. The secretary admitted this was his fault and hoped to sort things out soon.

In the secretary report a run through the year of the club highlighted the attendance at races throughout the year. This year there were higher numbers taking part in the SHR championships. Lois was third vet, Anita was 4th vet and the ladies team came third. The men didn't have as much success and due to people dropping out of races (including me at Glen Rosa) we didn't finish a team in the series.

The series this year saw short races of Scolty which was successful as a hoem race, and Newtonmore Highland Games. This race proved difficult as the route was narrow and also the officials at the finish didn't record times (or in my case even my finish).

The medium races were Ben Lomond which was a good race and Dollar which I missed.

The long races were held on 2 of the warmest weekends of the year. The trip to Arran for Glen Rosa was a great success but the heat on the day took it's toll. Many runners (including me ) didn't finish. Special mention must be given to all Cosmics who finished but especially Anita who limped in after a very long day out. The second race was Moffat Chase and again it was warm and a very tough course. Good for running and well worth the trip.

We held our first summer series of events to compliment the Krunce series. We had 4 races at Balmedie Beach Bash, Cairn Mon Earn, Mither Tap and Cheyne Hill, Stonehaven.

On the social side it was noted that Peter and Katy, and PJ and Dagmar were married.

Tim and Zoe Griffin had a second child.

The treasurer noted the healthy balance of the club. The was a small loss for the year which was due to subsidies for races. An annual party to be held in November was suggested where club prizes would be awarded.

The following committee members were elected: -

Secretary
- Bob Sheridan

Membership
- Gary Gutteridge

Treasurer
- Colin Larmour

Social Sec
- Elaine Stewart

Male Capt
- Dennis McDonald

Female Capt
-  vacant

Ordinary mem
- Sean O’Sullivan

Vacancies will be filled in the near future.

It was decided to increase the number of races in the club champs from 7 to 9 with the best 5 to count. Morven was added back to the list as it was decided it was too good a local hill race to miss out. Also at the request of Carl Pryce Angus Munro's was added to provide another long race. 

The summer series was discussed and the following changes were agreed.

Balmedie Beach Bash for June. Cairn Mon Earn or Durris race in May. Mither Tap in July and Cheyne Hill on August.

The possibility of a 24 hour, teams of 4, race on Bennachie and another couple of races based on Bennachie were discussed. The comittee agreed to look into this.

Attempts to get the bullsheet up and running again with as many copies being produced as possible and being emailed to people and placed on the website.

Membership list should be emailed out to all at least every other month. This would include a brief summary of any new members.

There was discussion on the improvements to the website. The photos section is working well with a good selection added. Old copies of the bullsheet are being scanned and added as are old race results.

Club membership fees were set as follows.

£15 per person

£5 for students or unemployed.

The meeting closed at 22.38.

Next committee meeting set for Tuesday 2nd March??.

